Draft Faculty Senate Minutes

October 11, 2010
Present: Paul French, Dave Carter, Mary Carrabba, Doyne Mraz, Sherry Ettlich, Mark Siders, Pete Nordquist, Dennis Slattery, Kay Sagmiller, Robin Strangfeld, Jody Waters, Wilkins-O’Riley Zinn, Dennis Dunleavy, Cynthia White, Ellen Siem, Elizabeth Whitman, Donna Mills, Bill Hughes
Visitors: Mary Cullinan, Jim Klein, Jordan Marshall, Susan Walsh, Laura O’Bryon, Craig Morris, Alissa Arp, Katherine Gohring, Ryan Chaddock, Virginia Luka, Janelle Wilson

Meeting was called to order by Hughes at 4:03 pm.
Agenda:
1. Announcements:
Lawrence Krauss will deliver two Campus Theme lectures on October 14 and 15th. See SOU web site for more details.

Carter announced Elections Committee will be calling for elections to fill several positions: 3 Arts and Letters; 2 from Business; 1 from Education. Voting will take place for 5 university days; closing at 4 pm on Tuesday 10/12. If school-designated positions are not filled, they revert to at-large positions.

Mraz announced that Committee on Committees will present a discussion/action item at the 10/25 meeting concerning two committee vacancies. 

2. Comments from President Cullinan
a. Cullinan attended meetings last week in Portland of the State Board of Higher Education and various subsidiary meetings with Portland-based legislators and representatives from the economic development community

· discussions included the OUS proposal to change its relationship with the state from state agency to public agency

· awareness of fund balance vulnerability and other issues have fuelled support for this proposal but we remain unclear on whether it will pass through the legisalature

b. OUS meetings suggest that the next biennium will be financially bleak; SOU received much praise for our strong enrollment figures – ours were the highest increase in the system

c. Higher Education Board Member Rosemary Powers (EOU) visited SOU this past weekend; IFS will meet this week at SOU and Powers will attend; we hope to schedule time for Senators to meet with her
3. Comments from Provost Klein:
a. Enrollment figures are on course to surpass all previous headcounts; increase of roughly 400 FTE over AY 09-10

b. The Honors Task Force held its first meeting; will report to Senate in Spring 

c. New Director of TRIO Programs will be Dee Perez; her portfolio will include CBL, Success at Southern,and the Learning Commons. Perez will also be teaching one section of USEM

d. New $20K tutoring program as part of The Learning Commons 

e. Call for faculty to participate in the 2010 HERI Survey; our last survey was in 2006. E-mail announcements encouraging participation have gone out – please participate and encourage others to do so. 

4. AC Report (Jody Waters):
The previous AC meeting was focused on agenda items for this meeting including Academic Program Review Protocol and concerns that have been raised about it; and the recent invitation issued for an inter-institutional faculty senate chair’s retreat in Eugene).

5. Student Senate Report (Jordan Marshall):

a. SOU will participate in this weekend’s Pride Week Parade; QRC, WRC and other campus groups have collaborated on a parade float. 

b. ASSOU is currently considering a request to fund the ASSOU president position; Marshall responded to several questions requesting clarification on ASSOU President Land’s appeal for funding to live on campus. ASSOU is taking the matter into consideration, looking at how such a proposal would be funded, if an alternative to paying the president (i.e. housing and/or a stipend) would be viable. Many questions have been raised about this situation. 

c. Student Fee Committee has approved a first-year mentor program and a new program focused on recovery from substance abuse

Information Items:

6. Suicide of Gay Teens/SOU Campus Community (Janelle Wilson)

Janelle Wilson of the QRC addressed concerns over national reporting of recent suicides of LGBTQ  youth and concerns students may have for self, peers and/or friends. QRC is offering various programs – including, Gateway Training with Victor Cheng; the You Are Loved campaign; It Gets Better (youtube video), to help bring attention to signs and symptoms that LGBTQ students and others may display. Please also take advantage of the Early Warning Intervention and SOU Cares functions to refer students to the Health and Wellness Center. We also encourage the “Warm Handoff” of faculty taking students personally to Health and Wellness, student affairs or resource centers for referral and support. QRC staff can also assist with training on language issues and creating an inclusive classroom. 

Ally Training will be offered 10/22 in SU Senate Chambers. Please RSVP/register at QRC: 552-8329.

7. Academic Program Review (Jim Klein)

Klein presented an overview of the APR process: departments conduct an evaluative self-study, which then goes to UPC for review and comment, proceeds to Dean and Provost for review and follow-up discussion with department, culminating in an action plan to address goals, strategic planning and any issues identified in the program review. Three programs have already submitted and are currently under review.  

Objectives of the APR are to enhance student learning, create opportunities for improvement.

Arp followed up by noting that these reviews are important; Deans read and utilize them in making decisions regarding resources. Sagmiller noted that UPC has developed a rubric to assess each review and evaluate reports.

 Discussion Items:

7.  Constitution/Bylaws Revision of Departmental Evaluation of Faculty (Sherry Ettlich):

Ettlich announced that a memo outlining a bylaws revision regarding faculty evaluations was distributed this week; we will vote next meeting on proposed changes that will affect faculty on term-by-term contract (change from annual to three-year or 45 ELU schedule; separate recommendations for renewal and reappointment; colleague evaluations for 3-year and indefinite tenure contracts to match the Senior Instructor and Associate Professor schedules. Changes would be implemented this year following release of an evaluation schedule to the Dean after voting takes place. 

8. SOU Representation at Inter-institutional Senate Chairs’ Retreat in Eugene (Bill Hughes):

Hughes reported that SOU had been invited to send a representative to a state-wide Senate Chairs’ Retreat in Eugene, on October 25th from 10 am – 3 pm; Hughes declined due to scheduling – attendance at this meeting requires absence from an instructional day. Various senators expressed interest in sending representation if someone can give up a day of teaching. Hughes dubious.

9. Executive Session

Hughes called for the meeting to go into Executive Session to constitute a Grievance Committee. Ettlich moved that executive session be convened; Mraz seconded. Motion passed and the meeting was then taken to closed executive session at 5:10 pm. 

